Sarah Norris

National Infrastructure Planning
Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol, BS1 6PM

Dear Ms Norris

New Forest

DISTRICT COUNCIL

Policy and Strategy

Manager: Tim Guymer

My Ref: NSIPM3Jct9_01
Your Ref: TR010055

Date: 05 December 2022

Application by National Highways for an Order Granting Development Consent for the
M3 Junction 9 Improvement — Adequacy of consultation request

Thank you for your letter dated 23 November requesting New Forest District Council’s views on
the adequacy of the consultation relating to the above application.

Having regards to Sections 42, 47 and 48 of the Planning Act 2008 (as amended), the District
Council is of the view that National Highways have carried out adequate pre-application
consultation in accordance with the Act. This view has been reached having taken account of
the development proposal, its relationship to the District Council’s planning area and the

consultation undertaken to date.

Yours sincerely

Tim Guymer
Service Manager
Policy and Strategy

Tel No: 02380 285987
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